[image: image1.png]


State of New Jersey

Department of Corrections

Whittlesey Road

PO Box 863

Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0863

	Philip D. Murphy
Governor


	
	

	Sheila Y. Oliver
Lt. Governor
	
	Marcus O. Hicks, Esq.
Commissioner


M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

All Facility Staff, CTU/CMU, SOG 
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Michelle Ricci 
Assistant Commissioner

DATE:
March 23, 2020
SUBJECT:
COVID-19 and Surgical Masks 
The Department remains committed to ensuring the safety of our staff and those in our custody during the COVID-19 public health pandemic. In addition to providing enhanced sanitization and increasing access to sanitization products, the Department has greatly reduced foot traffic across its facilities to help mitigate the spread of the virus. 

Furthermore, N95 masks are being distributed to employees managing sick individuals with symptoms of the illness, as medically prescribed, while all other employees will have access to surgical masks upon request.  

Although surgical masks do not protect against the spread of COVID-19, as per the World Health Organization, a surgical mask, combined with proper hand hygiene can help limit the spread of other respiratory disease.  

Individuals can obtain a surgical mask at the front entry points of each facility, one mask, per shift. It is important that you properly dispose of the mask at the end of your shift and do not attempt to reuse. 
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